PROPOSED TEA GARDEN 

SUPPORT STATEMENT 2. 
TEMPORARY CHANGE OF USE OF PRIVATE GARDEN AND RETENTION OF FAMILY SHEPHERDS HUT TO FORM TEA GARDEN AND SERVERY

(DURATION - 2 YEARS)

1. TEMPORARY 2 YEAR PLANNING PERMISSION
This revised application seeks a temporary 2 year planning permission for the Tea Garden at Ollerton House for the 2022 and 2023 seasons respectively. The temporary planning permission gives the opportunity to demonstrate and justify how the tea garden will fulfil the needs of the local and wider rural community, have a positive impact on the village environment, whilst serving cyclists, walkers and holiday makers. 
2. DEDICATED PARKING AND TURNING
This revised application includes a newly proposed dedicated parking and turning area within the curtilage of Ollerton House. Whilst it is anticipated very few visitors will travel by car, a proposed parking and turning area for 4 cars has been included.
3. HEDGE PLANTING AS MITIGATION TO PARKING AREA 

This revised application includes additional 24 linear metres of  hedge planting around the proposed parking and turning area. The planting will provide a softened landscape feature in order to mitigate any view of parked cars against the backdrop of Ollerton House and the existing walled garden area as befits the non-designated Heritage Asset status of the property. 
Ligustrum Vulgare (Wild Privet) is proposed for hedge planting as its semi evergreen bushy habitat with flowers and berries, is particularly wildlife friendly, providing an ideal nesting site for birds, whilst attracting bees and butterflies 

